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Welcome to summer and we are glad you are back. For some of you, the winter may have been warm
and cozy, but for us who stay in Michigan it was a long winter. We survived and will continue to work
on ideas and projects for the Historical Society. We are having a raffle this summer to raise money for
the museum. First place will be a huge basket of Michigan goods. Second place will be a Kindle e-
Reader with a gift card to use at Amazon.com to purchase books the winner will enjoy reading. Third
place will be a gas gift card. Members are encouraged to pick up tickets to sell. Tickets will sell for
$2.00 a piece or 3 for $5.00. Let’s get out there and make some money for our great organization.

We will be having some interesting programs this summer at the museum. Eric Jhyla will be here June
11" presenting a program on the importance of Memorial Day. We can never say “Thank You” enough
for the services our military personal perform every day. Those who gave their lives for our country to
keep it free should not be forgotien. We will also have a display of military memorabilia. Last year our
local VFW in Au Gres closed and we received a lot if their artifacts. We will have a designated corner in
the museum displaying many of these. I am hoping to dedicate this display on the same night Mr.
Jhyla will be here. In July Jeff Ford will be here to give a program on the last wolverine that was found
in Michigan. He happened to be the one to find the deceased wolverine. It has been preserved and is
on display in Bay City. We are on a waiting list to have it on display at our museum in Au Gres. It may
not be possible to have it here because it is in the possession of the DNR. It has become a huge ordeal
to keep moving the display; however, we are still on the list if they will continue this practice. In
August we are working to have a program on railroading in Michigan and the Engine #1225, The
engine was used as a model for the train in the movie The Polar Express. That engine also came
through our area in Arenac County. We are having a program on genealogy in September. Anyone
who is interested in researching their family tree should make a point to be at this program. We do a
lot of research for people who are looking for long lost family members. We have a great website to
help anyone get started. This winter we had people from across the country inquiring and looking for
help to find information. Watch for dates and times for these great programs. They will also be listed
on our web site.

As your president I am asking for help with the work we do at the Arenac County Historical Society.
We need volunteers to index articles for our books and volunteers to help on weekends while we are
open. There are numerous other small projects that we need help getting done. Anyone interested in
serving on our board would be greatly appreciated. Please feel free to contact me or any board

| member if you are interested. There is only one meeting a month and any ideas and help we get keeps

our organization on a positive note. So many people don't realize we have a museum or Ye Olde
Courthouse in Omer. The more involvement we have and the more advertising we do will help keep us
operating efficiently.

A new book about The Arenac County Normal School will soon be published and on sale. Many thanks
go out to Joann Gulau and Mike Melvin who have made this new book possible. Joann did the research
and Mike did the editing and format. It took a lot of time and effort by these two people to complete
this book. I would also like to thank everyone who donated the ads that helped pay for the publishing.
There will be a lot of pictures and many people you may remember who were your teachers from the
local schools. These people went to Arenac County Normal to become teachers and spread the
importance of a good education to help us succeed in life. Many of us owe a lot to these people who
influenced our lives and made us productive citizens of our communities.

We hope to see many of you this summer. Invite your friends and family. Check us out. There is a lot
to see and learn about the history of Arenac County.
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The long winter is finally over and spring has arrived at
the depot. Our crocuses, hyacinths, tulips and spring
shrubs are blooming. Mina, Carrie, Angie, Bobbi and
crew have been busy cleaning up our flower beds and
preparing for summer. Our visitors throughout the
summer and fall season are always amazed at our
landscaping and we receive many compliments. Mina
and crew spend many hours and are always in need of
volunteers to help with this project. You may leave your
name at the depot if you would like to help.

Our annual dinner fundraiser was held on May 4" at the
VFW in Standish. Dr. Schwab organized the dinner,
“Bounty of the Lakes” which included a very interesting
menu of various fish prepared by Dixie Dave and staff.
The appetizers, fried smelt, salmon pate, various
cheeses, and Dr. Ron’s very own smoked turkey were
popular and the fish was delicious. Gun and fishing rod
and reel raffles were held as well as a silent auction.
The profits exceed $ 4,000.00 and are made possible by
the generosity of our donors and guests. Thanks Dr. Ron
Schwab for all of your hard work in organizing this event
and for the VFW for hosting it.

Local farmers, Don and Mary Wojtowicz, applied for and
received a grant for $ 2,500.00 from Monsanto Seed Co.
for the depot. Don and Mary also donated $ 1,000.00 to
the Heritage Route Authority and we appreciate their
generosity to this community project. We should ad d
that the Wojtowicz’s also received a $ 2,500 grant from
Monsanto for Arenac County Habitat for Humanity.

The Arenac Heritage Route Authority received a grant
for $ 17,500.00 from the Central Michigan Health
Department which has to be used for engineering and
planning for the rail trail. This is just the beginning of
this project which will be located in Arenac County.

The tarps have been removed from the English
Passenger cars and the caboose cleaned and ready to
receive our visitors. The cars are a very popular exhibit
with our guests as is the opportunity to obtain
information for travelers in Arenac County and people
seeking historical information. Books from the Arenac
County Historical Society are available for purchase at
the depot.

Summer Concert dates are set as well as the Model A &
T car show which will be held on Saturday, July 13. This
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is a depot event which will be held at Richardson Ford in
Standish. Please check our web site,
www.standishdepot.org for more information.

The Arenac Heritage Route Authority meets on the first
Monday of every month at the depot at 7:00. All are
welcome to attend. Volunteers are needed to staff the
depot. Please call Sue at 989-718-3021 if you would like

to help.

Brenda Matt

Arenac Heritage Route Authority Representative
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The R. C. A. sound repreduction

| equipment is now being lpstalled by
|company engineers and will be com=
;p'fetelf for showing next Saturday de
'Sunday. Some extent of the equip-
'ment is gained from the fact that
it weighs over 2,600 pounds and
comes packed in 1b boxes or crates.
So far #s is known Standish is one
of the first small towns in Michigan
to install standard sound eqmpmqnt
same &s is used in the large city
theatres. An exceptionally good
feature, “The Virgnian” . starring
Gary Cooper and Mary Brian hss
been set for the opening date next
Saturday and Sunday, Sept. 6 and 7.
In addition to the feature is a Fox
movietone news and Pathe eartoon.
Admission prices, 15¢ and 3be. adv.

An advertisement
taken from The
Arenac Independent
in August of 1930
informing its readers
of the upcoming
“talkie” coming to
Standish, in early
September. “The
Virginian” starring
Gary Cooper, Walter
Huston and Mary
Brian is to be
playing on RCA
sound reproduction
equipment. Note
the admission
prices!
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